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Meeting Minutes
 Board of Management

June 14, 2016 @ HDTC-BIA office 6pm
Attendance: Paul Shettell, Jim Carrington, Brock McGregor, Jeff Comisky, Srgt. Jim Lynds, Lesley Grand, Katie Zimmer-Vilaranda, Connie Beneteau, Clair Culliford, and Jaclyn Gillier.
1. Call to Order:  Chair welcomes all for coming.
2. 
Introductions: Sarah Weaver (student volunteer).
3. Police Report by Sgt Jim Lynds: Hardcopy handed out and reviewed. 
· Discussed RetroFest Cruise. Participants are not following the route. We need to fix this issue with the car club guys. Also 1 drunk person on Saturday resulted in an assault charge but had nothing to do with the beverage gardens. Motion to approve, first by Jaclyn and second by Jeff. All in favour.

4. Business Arising from the Previous Board Meeting Minutes: None. Motion to approve, first by Clair, second by Lesley. All in favour.
5. Approvals from Previous Meeting Minutes. Motion to approve May Meeting Minutes: first by Clair and second by Lesley. All in favour.
6. Approval of Agenda: Motion to approve June’s agenda: first by Katie, and second by Lesley. All in favour.
7. Declaration of Conflict of Interest: None.
8. Board Reports:
· Chairman:  Jim Carrington: DTIC Extravaganza discussion on having Big Brothers/Big Sisters run the beer garden for this event. Brock motioned to move forward with BBBS Beverage Garden. Second by Jaclyn. All in favour. Motion carried. Jeff C and Jim C will follow-up with the restaurants soon.

· Co-Chair: Paul Shettell: 

· Geoff Wright is doing business with the government.
· Request from Randy BMW Magazine. Asking $2500 to advertise. Board declined from this request. Agricultural request declined by board. Note: email requests for sponsorship from Tragically Hip in Tec. Park, declined by board through email. BBBS request financial assistance for BikeFest. Declined by board but offering use of 8 tents for the day. 
· Zonta letter was drafted, approved and letter sent to them. 

· Calendar out of Kitchener for BIAs to be included for $1500 to advertise in it. Board declined. Paul motioned to say no. Jeff C and Jaclyn seconded. All in favour.

· Request for assistance with a Women’s Calendar that would be retro-themed and hired by Vickie at Lady Black Bird Boutique and Vickie’s Tattoo, working with local organizations to raise funds for Women’s Groups. Need more information from them in writing to decide to assist. Jaclyn to follow-up.
· Mayor’s intent to close 5th street during bridge construction. Approved by the board for safety reason.

· Kelvin from Dragon Boat Races would like to do some races on the Thames next summer. He wants us to help facilitate it. Paul recommends we set up a meeting. Board agrees. Motion that the board is interested in the concept.

· FireFest, Brent Denure had a conversation with Paul to help next year. Jaclyn unfavourable: “not just event coordinators”. Jim C. response our mandate is to attract and retain business. Events attract.” Paul S suggests we do that plus all the other mandates. Jaclyn, suggest she would rather support DTIC events as they directly support the businesses downtown.

· Gord Quinton meeting set up re: financials and audit.

· Adam Sullo update on RFP engineering study for streetscape.

· International Plowing Match is a “go” again. Issues resolved.

· Canada Deh- BIA facilitated a meeting for the groups that want to go ahead with something for this year (Queen’s Representative – George and Furnin from Legion and CK Police). Not a BIA event.
· Secretary:   Jaclyn Gillier: Chamber letter about natural gas and electricity debate. Thank you letter from CK Health. Adult Language and Learning Open house June 29th. Municipality approved all BIA Boards at last council meeting. Sponsorship request for the Pain Court Rodeo. Board declined, not in Chatham. And next Chamber after hours is at Boston Pizza.
· Treasurer:  Lesley Grand: Mayors Breakfast; RetroFest & BIA budget
· MCK Representative:  Brock McGregor 
Motion to approve Board reports: First by Lesley, second by Jaclyn. All in favour.

9. Updates 

a. Connie – RetroFest: Billy G outstanding money owing back to BIA; numbers at the festival were down slightly due to rain this year. 
b. Katie – Monthly Downtown In The City –money received. Lots of participation from businesses. Encouraging after phone calls to all businesses asking what they would like to do to participate.
10. New Business in downtown: Looks like a new Vapour Lounge coming at the “Prime Spot” location; Furniture design place down 4th Street; Babba n’ Me on 3rd Street and the Health Floating Tub in the old “Closet” building. Inside the Pharmacy is Ontario Telehealth Clinic. 
· Lesley motion to have summer holidays (July and August). Katie second and all in favour. No meetings will be scheduled. Will meet as needs or decisions made by email.

· MADD raised $2,500 from their concert at Chatham Capitol Theatre. They want to install 2 benches in front of the Theatre. BIA can assist with installation through the Municipality.
11. Motion to Adjourned.  First by Lesley, and second by Jeff C. All in favour. 
Jim Carrington

Sign: Chair of HDTC-BIA____________________________________






Jaclyn Gillier  / Connie Beneteau (temporary)
Sign: Secretary of HDTC-BIA___________________________________
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